
 

 

September 1, 2022 
 
 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING  
 
Will Seuffert 
Executive Secretary 
Minnesota Public Utilities Commission 
350 Metro Square Building 
121 Seventh Place East 
St. Paul, MN   55101 

 
Re: In re the Matter of the Joint Petition for Approval of a Permanent Service 

Territory Transfer Between the City of North Branch, North Branch Water 
and Light Commission, and East Central Energy 

  MPUC Docket No.:  E286, E112/SA-22-388 
 
Dear Mr. Seuffert: 
 

On behalf of Minnesota Municipal Utilities Association (MMUA), I write to request an 
extension from the miscellaneous filing requirements for this matter.  I understand that the 
Department of Commerce recently filed Comments that included responses to Information 
Requests and an Asset Purchase Agreement. Because this matter involves issues of 
statewide interest to municipal utilities, MMUA would greatly appreciate the opportunity to 
review these materials. 

 
MMUA respectfully requests an extension until September 20, 2022, to review this 

information and, if appropriate, to file comments. 
 
We appreciate your consideration of this request.  Please let me know if you have any 

questions.  
 

 
Sincerely, 

 
/s/ Bill Black 
 
Bill Black 
Government Relations Attorney 
 
 
cc:  Service List 


